First Grade October Newsletter

    Stevenson Elementary – Title One School

Reading: Please keep working on the word lists in the Data folder. Remember, these folders will come home each time there is new information added, and need to be returned on the following day. By the end of the first quarter, all students should know the color words, number words, September Word List, and the PP list.

All first graders will be given a running record reading assessment.  All of the students will then be placed in groups according to their reading ability.  This means that all students are receiving reading instruction at their reading ability. The groups will be assessed at least once every 4 weeks, and depending on their new assessment level, your child could go into a different reading group.  The goal for the end of the first quarter is for the students to be reading at a level C.  We will discuss these levels during conferences.

Math:  In October, we will start working on Unit 3, which discusses visual patterns, number patterns, and counting.  Some topics include:  adding and subtracting on the number line, telling time to the half-hour, frames-and-arrows, counting coins, and domino addition.  Please remember math homework is always due the next day.

Creative Writing/ Handwriting: All first graders have been working on letter formation and correct spacing between words.  We are now starting to work on using capital letters at the beginning of sentences and periods at the end of sentences.

We have been using the 4-square writing program to start the year.  This program has the students writing words and sentences about a specific topic.  They also get to draw pictures to support their writing.  The lessons and writing expectations will continue to be more challenging as the year progresses. We spend a lot of time each day writing!

Something that we have noticed about our 1st grade writers is they attempt to write in cursive.  This is not a skill that we teach in 1st grade and it makes it difficult to read when they try to write this way.  Please discourage your child from attempting this with their school work.  We are also stressing that capitals are only for the beginning of sentences and for names.  They are not to be used anywhere else in a sentence.  

Each month the students are given a writing prompt for a writing assessment.  The goal for the end of the school year is that your child scores 5 out of 5 points.  This is preparing them to be able to write paragraphs.

Science/SS/Health:  In health, students are learning about safety and in science, students are learning about the weather.  

Dates to Remember:

Oct. 14:  WOEA Day- No School

Oct. 18:  End of First Quarter- Early Release @ 1:10

Oct. 25:  Family Math Night @ 6:00-7:30

Oct. 28:  Storybook Character Dress-Up Day

F.Y.I –We will soon be sending home reminders or assigned times for Parent Teacher Conferences.  If you need to change your time or date, you can write us, call the school (259-6630), or email us.  We’re looking forward to meeting with you (. 

Thanks for all you do to support us and make this a great learning environment for the students.  Feel free to come and visit (or help() our classes.

First Grade Teachers

